
 
 

 
INVESTIGATIVE SUMMARY 

Finding of Misconduct by a USMS Official for Improperly  
Approving Danger Pay at a Foreign Duty Location 

 
The Department of Justice Office of the Inspector General (OIG) initiated an investigation into 
allegations that United States Marshals Service (USMS) employees at a foreign duty location 
received danger pay benefits to which they were not entitled.  Danger pay is determined by the 
U.S. Department of State based on the foreign duty location where an employee is assigned.   
 
The OIG found that a USMS official improperly approved danger pay to USMS personnel at a 
foreign duty location not designated by the Department of State as dangerous. 
 
The OIG completed its investigation and provided a report to the USMS for action it deems 
appropriate. 
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